
MINUTES OF A REGULAR MEETING OF THE BAORD OF DIRECTORS OF OCEAN WATERWAY CO-OP. INC.
A regular meeting of the above named Corporation was held on March 9, 2017 at 9:57 a.m. at the Corporation’s principal office.
The AGENDA of the meeting was:



1.  MEETING CALLED TO ORDER



2.  ROLL CALL



3  APPROVAL OF  MINUTES OF FEBRUARY 21, 2017
      


4. CORRESPONDENCE


5.  REPORTS OF OFFICERS-DIRECTORS



6.  UNFINISHED BUSINESS

      

1. APPROVAL OF NEW CONTRACT WITH NATALIE’S TOUCH

      
 
2. APPROVAL TO PURCHASE A MACHINE TO WASH THE FLOOR IN PARKING 

    AREA




7. NEW BUSINESS





1. APPOINT PAT POULIN AS PRESIDENT OF THE VOTE





8. ADJOURNMENT
1.  MEETING CALLED TO ORDER


      The meeting was called to order by Yves Loiselle, President of the Board of Directors at 9:57 a.m.                    
2.  ROLL CALL

      A quorum was declared on the presence of the following directors:

                  Yves Loiselle, President

                  Jacques Letendre, Vice-President 
    
      Richard St-Onge, Treasurer

                  Betty Tourangeau, Secretary

                  René Daigle, Director  (Absent)
                  Micheline Peacock, Director

                  Henri Tourangeau, Director

3.  APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF FEBRUARY 21, 2017, MEETING
Motioned by Henri Tourangeau, seconded by Jacques Letendre and approved  by majority that the minutes of February 21, 2017 be approved as presented.

4. CORRESPONDENCE
     None

5. REPORTS OF OFFICERS-DIRECTORS

- Richard St-Onge: Finance
As of February 28, 2017 :  

 Capital: $91,733.00 - Operation: $639,857.00 - Reserve $121,941.00 TOTAL: $853,531.00


From now on the new company for the maintenance of the pool is 305 Pool Solutions L.L.C. It was asked by Lisette Loiselle if it would be possible to change our method for cleaning the pool. Yves Loiselle answered that it would be very costly and would require an inspection by Broward County. That being said it is better to leave the cleaning of the pool as it is.



A large pool umbrella (15') will be purchased in order to satisfy residents who want shade around the pool area at the cost of approximately $200.00.

- Jacques Letendre:


The project  to install cameras in the park is in progress.  Jacques Letendre would like to thank all volunteers who participated in this project.  The first phase of the project should be completed by the end of next week.  Also Jacques said that we are well inside of our budget.



Jacques Letendre has been working on perfecting the quality of photos sent by residents who wish to sell or rent their houses. Jacques said to be patient with him because he has other matters that also need to be taken care of. 

- Henri Tourangeau:



The grass cutting and trees trimming have been done on schedule. Natalie’s Touch will complete their work at a later date.

- Micheline Peacock:


Micheline Peacock has applied to be one of the member on the Airport Advisory Board.  There will be a meeting on March 13, 2017 at 6:00 p.m., at BCAD at 4101 Ravenswood Rd, local 404, Fort Lauderdale for the Noise Abatement Committee.  For more information please look into Broward County’s website.



Jacques Letendre asked Micheline to participate as much as possible at meetings concerning Part 150. This Part 150 consists of re-analysing the contour for noise.

- Yves Loiselle:


 The sewer project done by LMK Pipe Renewal LLC will continue on April 17, 2017.
6. UNFINISHED BUSINESS

1. APPROVAL OF NEW CONTRACT WITH NATALIE’S TOUCH
Proposed by Henri Tourangeau, seconded by Richard St-Onge and approved by majority that a new contract with Natalie’s Touch, including the cut of one oak at the cost of $800.00, for a total of $7,400.00 be accepted as presented.

2. APPROVAL TO PURCHASE A MACHINE TO WASH THE FLOOR IN PARKING AREA
Proposed by Richard St-Onge, seconded by Micheline Peacock and approved by majority that a machine to wash the floor in the parking be purchased from Scrubber City, Inc. in the amount of $1,545.99.
7. NEW BUSINESS
.1 APPOINT PAT POULIN AS PRESIDENT OF THE VOTE

Proposed by Richard St-Onge, seconded by Henri Tourangeau and approved by majority that Pat Poulin be appointed as president of the vote at the Annual Meeting.
8. ADJOURNMENT

Proposed by Micheline Peacock, seconded by Henri Tourangeau and approved by majority that the meeting be adjourned at 10:54 a.m.

___________________
Betty Tourangeau, secretary

